
 

DATE:  October 8, 2004 
 
TO: Individuals and Organizations Involved with Education/ 

Training in Psychology 
 
FROM: The Consortium of Combined-Integrated Doctoral   

Programs in Psychology (CCIDPIP) 
 
RE: Request for Support  
_________________________________________________________  
 
As you may know, the Committee on Accreditation (CoA) of the American 
Psychological Association has proposed to remove the “combined” category 
of doctoral education and training from its Guidelines & Principles (see  
http://www.apa.org/ed/accreditation/elimination.html).  As the official 
organization that represents “combined” programs, CCIDPIP strongly 
objects to this proposal (our official response to CoA’s proposal may be 
accessed via our website, at www.jmu.edu/ccidpip/).   
 
If you are receiving this memorandum, that is because the students,  
graduates, faculty, and administrators of Combined-Integrated (C-I) 
programs—and their host universities—need your help.  Specifically, we are  
asking you and/or your organization to support the following threefold  
position, as it is fundamental for us and key to the collaborative resolution of  
these issues over time:   
 
1) the “combined” category should be retained under scope in the 

Committee on Accreditation’s Guidelines & Principles (G & P);  
 
2) CCIDPIP should be granted representation under Domain II of the G 

& P (as requested in our February 19, 2003 letter to BEA and CoA); 
and 

 
3) the name of this program category should be changed from 

“combined” to “combined-integrated” (as requested in our 
September 4, 2003 letter to BEA and CoA).   

 
If you and/or your organization are willing to support our position, you may 
contact a member of the CCIDPIP Board directly via the information to the 
left and/or indicate your support through the website established by the CoA 
for public comments: http://apaoutside.apa.org/accredsurvey/public/.    
 
If you have any questions, or need additional information, please don’t 
hesitate to contact us directly.  Thank you for considering our request.
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Chair 
Craig Shealy, Ph.D. 
James Madison University 
Department of Graduate Psychology 
Harrisonburg,VA 22807 
540.568.6835 
shealycn@jmu.edu 
 
Chair-Elect 
Sue Crowley, Ph.D. 
Utah State University 
Department of Psychology 
Logan, UT 84322 
435.797.1251 
susanc@cc.usu.edu 
 
Member-at-Large 
Martin Volker, Ph.D. 
University at Buffalo, SUNY 
423 Baldy Hall 
Buffalo, NY 14260-1000 
716.645.2484 
mvolker@buffalo.edu 
 
Secretary 
Gary Peterson, Ph.D. 
Florida State University 
307 STB 
Tallahassee, FL 32306 
850.644.1781 
gpeterso@admin.fsu.edu 
 
Student Co-Representative 
Lauren Giovingo 
Florida State University 
Department of Human Services and 
Studies 
Tallahassee, FL 32306 
Ikgiovingo@aol.com 
 
Student Co-Representative 
Laura Reigada 
Hofstra University 
Department of Psychology 
Hempstead, NY 11550 
Lreigada@hotmail.com 
 
Survey Coordinator 
Abraham Givner, Ph.D. 
Yeshiva University 
Ferkauf Graduate School of Psychology 
Bronx, NY 10461 
718.430.3945 
givnergaecom.yu.edu 
 
Treasurer 
Mitchell Schare, Ph.D. 
Hofstra University 
Department of Psychology 
Hempstead, NY 11550 
516.463.5009 
Mitchell.L.Schare@hofstra.edu 
 



 


